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March 2, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a motion that outlines the topical issues to be addressed in the 2016 King County Comprehensive Plan.  This legislation signifies the initiation of the 2016 four-year update of the Comprehensive Plan and provides provides information to the public as to the scope of the issus to be addressed.
This legislation is being transmitted in accordance with King County Code 20.18.060.  The 2016 King County Comprehensive Plan will be transmitted in exactly one year, on March 1, 2016 as required by the code.
The 2016 update is the fifth major four-year review of the Comprehensive Plan.  The Scope of Work is a high-level assessment of the issues to be considered and is organized by Comprehensive Plan chapters with an over-arching section of issue to consider throughout the plan.  The four themes of the 2016 update are: equity, climate change, regional mobility, and best run government.
This motion integrates the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by recognizing the role of land use planning in shaping an environmentally sustainable and conomically viable future for all people in King County.  

In addition to the outline of topical issues, the plan for Public Participation plan and SEPA analysis is included as Attachment B to the proposed motion.  We have already established a website to provide information and collect comments from the public.
Thank you for your consideration of this motion. This important legislation will help King County build on the success of past comprehensive plans and ensure that they continue well into the future.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Lauren Smith, Deputy Director of Regional Planning, at 206-263-9606.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office 

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Lauren Smith, Deputy Director, Regional Planning, PSB
